
The following is a message from Iemoto Zabosai to Urasenke followers both domestic and 

international, composed on the occasion of the Rikyu Memorial (Rikyu-ki) on March 28, 2020. 

Along with a large number of other Urasenke events this year, the 2020 Rikyu-ki observance at 

Urasenke Konnichian, was closed to the public due to the Coronavirus epidemic. 

 

 

 

A message from Zabosai Soshitsu Sen 
Grand Master XVI, Urasenke Chado Tradition 

On the day of Rikyu-ki, March 28, 2020 

 

The severity of the COVID-19 pandemic is increasing, with cities 

worldwide having restrictions on leaving one’s house and so forth, 

and an ineffable sense of anxiety overshadows not only Japan but the 

whole world. For a while more, each of you please personally be 

aware of the crisis and practice self-care. We must ride out this 

calamitous time. I do not know what the social environment will be 

like after that, but I believe that we will return to a place in which, 

with this single bowl of tea, we can share and interact with each other 

once more. 

  

To those who long only for the flowers, 

 Show them Spring 

In the grass peeking through the snow 

In the mountain village. 

 

Our society is presently covered in a heavy blanket of snow. However, 

we should not be discouraged. Flowers and humans each have their 

own life energy. Let us put faith in that energy, for the day should not 

be far off when the grass will sprout through the snow. 

 


